

PTSO Meeting Minutes

November 3, 2025

H204

Attendance: Jayme Carr, Courtney Luff, Jennifer Wagner, Landon Forth, Aubrey Forth, Amber Forth; Kim Leary, Luke Almon, Shelley Cooper, Kim Landry,

Call to Order/Opening Discussion: First motion by Landon. Start time 6:17 pm due to tech set up. Thanks to Kim Leary for streaming. She would like to move to Facebook Live in the future.

No minutes from the previous meeting are present. Kim has a video of the meeting. Will follow up on approval.

Principal's report: Celebrations: Jen Neff to Yale, low failure rate, parent teacher conferences went well. Budget is the challenge starting in January because we anticipate a 75 mil deficit.

Teacher Report: Two weeks plus 90 days until teacher strike if there is no contract. That puts us in late February. We have three grant requests. Two are retroactive. Fall Civic Leadership request for resources for food to facilitate discussion about volunteering. That's for \$350. First by Kim, second by Courtney. Unanimous approval. Second is Shelley Cooper for no tardy party ice cream. Teachers would like it at lunch time instead of during class. Total is \$303. Kim motions, and Courtney seconds, and approval is unanimous. The third is Lydia Frankenburger for \$250 for helping to build student engagement through mini pancake breakfasts which encourages students to come in and share their ideas. Lydia is asking to purchase supplies at Costco. Kim motions, and Jennifer seconds. Approval is unanimous.

The teacher lunch during conferences was epic and amazing and thank you notes are handed around the room. The Trunk or Treat was also a big success. The QR codes took folks to the PTSO's websites and membership site. This is something we should do every year as a line item. It's important to have a presence. The hydroponic system is up and running. A plaque is up that recognizes the PTSO in F212. Kim would like to promote movie nights and get approval on wording. Kim reviews the process for showing a movie. This includes tech availability, and owning a copy. No streaming from Netflix. PTSO would like to be recognized for providing the license. That's enough. No need to donate back to PTSO from gate fundraising. Landon agrees to keep it a service. Kim notes that clubs are operating on thin margins.

All school breakfast is the next topic. The breakfast will stay on December 15th. The group would be willing to provide hot chocolate and cookies for the tree lighting. And Student Government will make sure to recognize PTSO as the sponsor. We have the carafe and cups so no need to buy.

Student Report: Aubrey will post about the baskets from conferences. This Thursday is a Broadway Night and Peer Mentors will start selling snacks at that event. They requested the card reader. Rebecca Nelson is the point of contact. Someone would need to login. We'll get someone associated with Peer Mentorship a login for the event. The December theme will be Christmas hats for next meeting with ugly sweaters.

President's Report: Landon notes he is impressed with the effort teachers and staff put forth despite the challenges. There was a real community feeling at conferences. We'll put a line item

PTSO Meeting Minutes

November 3, 2025

H204

in for the license for the next year, and we'll vote each year based on use. Currently we are filling out the insurance forms. There is a question about the marine policy. Otherwise, it is a \$550 fee for the license, and additional cost for the business license. September minutes can be approved at the next meeting. End of report.

Treasurer's Report: Shout out to Amber for \$7000 in apparel sales. \$2100 came in at conferences. Twelve scarves sold. We may need to increase the budget and getting more mountain hoodies should pay off. A pink trucker hat is a suggestion. Food at the store is going crazy. \$27000 in sales. Expenses are trailing due to credit card cycles, but are tracking with profits. We are now attaching a fee to apparel sales so we are not losing money there. There were several donations from the conference night, which are related to the raffle. That was \$1200 on baskets. AASG made suggestions about spiritwear, and Shelley says to forward to Amber. There were \$720 in credit card payments associated with the baskets.

School Store (Jennifer reporting on Carla's behalf): Carla stocked the store to the brim before leaving. She's doing a good job finding new products. Kids are still hungry. We're hitting close to \$500 per day gross sales. Last year was close to \$400. We're \$5000 more in sales at this point compared to where we were last year.

Senior events (NA)

Membership: Not much to share. You all shared the silent auction. It was \$1210. Two more need to be picked up despite having already paid. There is a question about making food items a point of sale in the system. This would result in a large list, and it would take more time to search for each item. Once you get the hang of it, it goes pretty fast.

Apparel: Amber will be looking to order more, and we will need to find someone else to take over. Thank you Amber, officially, for the record! We also need to find a new President.

Old Business: Movie license is good. Is the Owl working well? Video is good and audio is a challenge.

New Business: Holiday party ideas? Nightcrew has a line item. Jaymee will talk to VB boosters because they stay late. Next meeting is December 4th at Raven's Ring at 6 pm. Kim wants it on record that Facebook sucks.

Adjourn: 7:36 pm.